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Tweed Link 

From 1 October, promoting the Tweed and managing the Tweed’s three Visitor Information Centres will be the responsibility of new 
contract, DR Tourism. 

New operator announced for tourism in the Tweed 
DR Tourism has won the contract to promote tourism in 
the Tweed following a decision at lasts Thursday’s Council 
meeting. The Hervey Bay-based company was selected by a 
panel chaired by an independent procurement expert. 

The current operator, Destination Tweed, will continue to run 
tourism services until 30 September 2018. 

The value of the contract is $950,000 per year before GST, with 
the contract running for four years, with an option of four more 
years, subject to performance. 

DR Tourism will operate from the Tweed, will employ local 
people and will establish an advisory board made up of local 
tourism operators. 

DR Tourism Director, Robbie Cornelius said the company was 
“delighted and very excited about providing tourism and destination 
marketing services for Tweed Shire Council”. 

“We want to build on the region’s reputation, will set up a 
local offce and we are seeking local staff to employ in the new 
business,” Mr Cornelius said. 

“The new entity will be led by a highly experienced General 

Manager with passion, knowledge and a love of the Tweed region. 
They will be supported by our specialist DR Tourism team bringing 
much respect for what the region has, some fresh ideas and a 
collaborative approach. 

“Our focus will be to build networks and work closely with both 
industry and Council as we build on the legacy from Destination 
Tweed.” he said. 

In September 2017, Council considered options available for 
providing tourism promotion services and resolved to tender. It was 
a two-stage process, with a public expression of interest. In April 
2018, Council resolved to invite fve selected respondents to the 
EOI to submit tenders. 

An independent procurement expert, LG Procurement, was 
appointed to run the procurement process. The panel was 
overseen by an independent probity advisor and included an 
independent industry advisor. 

The newly-developed ‘The Tweed’ destination brand is solely 
owned by Tweed Shire Council and will continue under DR Tourism 
under licence. 

Come along to our Local Government Week events 
It’s Local Government Week next week (30 July-5 August),  a 
great opportunity to showcase all of the ways that Council is 
a part of the community and share the importance of councils 
to residents, ratepayers and businesses. 

We’ve got some great community events planned: 
Saturday 28 July – Cool Cats Workshop at Kingscliff, 

2pm-4.30pm.  All welcome, please book on (02) 6670 2400. 
Sunday 29 July – National Tree Day Community Tree Planting, 

9am - 1pm, Bilambil Road Park, Corner Bilambil Road and 
Naponyah Road, Bilambil. 

Sunday 29 July - Love Pets Love Wildlife – Celebrating the 
animals in our lives, 10am-1pm, Rowan Robinson Park, Kingscliff. 

Monday 30 July – Recycling Facility visit - 10.30am-11.15pm, 
Chinderah Materials Recovery Facility, 35 Morton Street Chinderah. 
Bookings must be made by emailing waste@tweed.nsw.gov.au or 
by calling (02) 6670 2523. 

Tuesday 31 July – Open day at Clarrie Hall Dam. 10am - 12pm, 
Clarrie Hall Dam, Clarrie Hall Dam Rd, Doon Doon 

Wednesday 1 August – Power to the Tweed, 9.30am - 
10.30am, Tweed Heads Library meeting room, Wharf Street, 
Tweed Heads, 12pm - 1pm, Kingscliff Library meeting room, 1 
Turnock Street, Kingscliff and 3pm - 4pm, Murwillumbah Library, 

10 Tumbulgum Road, Murwillumbah. Insights on where Tweed’s 
electricity comes from, the growth in solar and batteries, Council’s 
renewable energy plans, as well as simple tips and tricks to get the 
best value from electricity at your place. Call Council on 
(02) 6670 2400 to book. 

Thursday 2 August - Museum Collection Store Tour, 11am - 
12pm, Museum Collection Store, 23 Honeyeater Circuit, South 
Murwillumbah. Bookings essential - call (02) 6670 2493 or email 
trm@tweed.nsw.gov.au. 

Friday 3 August - Talk by Gallery Director - ‘Connecting with 
your Collection’, in conjunction with the Gallery’s 30th Anniversary 
celebrations, 11am -12pm. 

Saturday 4 August – Microchipping Day, 9am - 1pm, Tweed 
Shire Council Impounding Facility, Leddays Creek Road, Stotts 
Creek. To book visit www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/MicrochippingDay 

Sunday 5 August – The Tweed Regional Museum Tweed Heads 
branch (230 Kennedy Drive) will now be open to the public EVERY 
Sunday 10am - 4pm. 

For more information on any of 
these events, visit 
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/LGWK or 
call Council on (02) 6670 2400. 

What do you think about mobile coverage in the Tweed? 
Residents with concerns about mobile phone coverage in 
the Tweed can make a submission to the 2018 Regional 
Telecommunications Review. 
An independent committee is conducting a review of regional 
telecommunications issues and want to hear from you about your 
experiences. 

As part of the review, the Committee will consider how 
regional communities can maximise the economic benefts 
of digital technologies, how regional Australians use their 

broadband service and how they could achieve further benefts 
from it and the outcomes achieved through the Mobile Black 
Spot Program, and remaining gaps in mobile coverage in regional 
Australia. 

Input will help inform Government about current regional 
telecommunications issues, how Australians are using these 
services, and examine what is needed in the future. 

To have your say, visit http://www.rtirc.gov.au/home.html 
Comment is open until 5 August 2018. 

Renovating or building? 
We’d love to hear from you 
Have you recently built or renovated your home, or are you 
planning to? 

Council is asking people who are planning to build or renovate, 
or have recently built or renovated, to help us with a survey about 
your priorities and goals and whether sustainable, durable and 
liveable design features are high on your list. 

If you’ve recently built, we’d also love to hear about your 
experiences about what is most important to you and if there were 
any barriers to achieving your goals. 

You can take the Building Better Homes Survey at 
www.surveymonkey.com/r/8RC9MLX 

The survey looks at competing priories of cost, liveability, 
reduced running costs, increase property values, and even reduced 
environmental impact. 

It’s part of a project which aims to empower people to make 
decisions and ask questions of their builders to increase the 
usefulness and liveability of their home for now and for future 
generations. 

Education Offcer- Building and Environmental Health, Mel Tate 
said there were hundreds of decisions to make when building or 
renovating that it is so easy to miss key things. 

“If Council can better understand these priorities and challenges, 
we can work with home buyers and builders to make the hundreds 
of choices so much easier and clearer,” Ms Tate said. 

If you have any questions, feel free to Mel Tate on 
(02) 6670 2400 or email mtate@tweed.nsw.gov.au. 

Boomer the performing cat gives a high fve to Council’s Kooee 
Koala. Both will be out and about at Sunday’s Love Pets Love 
Wildlife Event at Kingscliff – a great free event for all the family. 

Come and check out the 
performing animals 
Love animals? Then make sure you head down to Kingscliff’s 
new Rowan Robinson park on Sunday for the Love Pets Love 
Wildlife event from 10am-1pm. 

Love Pets Love Wildlife will showcase some special animals that 
have been trained to perform or help people and wildlife. Animal 
trainer Shannon Maguire and Sam, the wildlife detection dog, will 
demonstrate how she can fnd koalas. 

You can have a close encounter at the Currumbin Wildlife Show, 
and see fascinating photos from wildlife cameras in the Tweed 
‘Wildlife After Dark’ slideshow in Kingscliff Hall. 

Catmantoo - cat trainer extraordinaire - will be there with his 
performing cats. Meet ‘Didga’ who was adopted from a shelter 
and stylish ‘high-fving’ cat ‘Boomer’. Both have Guinness world 
records and will be performing on the day. 

At 11am, an expert Q&A panel will answer audience questions 
on the topic Pets and Wildlife - How to look after both. 

There are plenty of prizes and giveaways including a Tweed Eco 
Cruise for two with lunch; pet hampers and cat scratching posts. 
Meet one of the many ‘greeters’ on the morning for entry forms 
and information. 

It’s going to be a great day with fun kids’ activities, pet stalls, 
the latest designs in cat enclosures, pet advice and a sausage 
sizzle with all proceeds going to the Tweed Valley Wildlife Carers. 

For more information, please contact Council’s Contact Centre 
on (02) 6670 2400. This event is partially funded by the NSW 
Government’s Environmental Trust. 

www.surveymonkey.com/r/8RC9MLX
http://www.rtirc.gov.au/home.html
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/LGWK
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/MicrochippingDay
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Oil spills are a risk to our waterways 

Uh-oh – an oil spill can be costly for emergency services and our 
waterways. 

Did you know that Council has received over 20 complaints 
about oil spill this year? There’s plenty we can do to reduce 
oil spills and reduce the pollution risk to our waterways. 

Unknown chemical spills on land, roads and gutters are required 
to be assessed by the NSW Fire Service before they can be 
cleaned up. Ring 000 to report these. 

Let’s ensure that we don’t pollute our waterways and don’t food 
our emergency services with unnecessary clean up by following 
three easy steps: 
1. Clean up safely – if it is just a few litres of engine oil this can 

be cleaned up safely by adding kitty litter or oil absorbent (even 
dry sand or soil), then shovel into bags and put in your red 
topped bin. 

2. Catch leaks – put down cardboard or a drop sheet in 
driveways in you know your car is leaking 

3. Fix it up – get leaks fxed as soon as possible 
If you need to report a spill, you will help best by leaving your 

contact details in case we need more information. 
Remember: all liquid waste oils, paints and chemicals can 

be dropped in at our Stotts Creek Resource Recovery Centre for 
FREE. For information call (02) 6670 7400. 

War on Tweed’s recycling waste 
The ABC television series War on Waste has defnitely got 
Australia talking seriously about ways to cut waste. 

Here are answers to some of the frequently asked questions 
Council receives about recycling in Tweed Shire 

Q: Does Tweed Shire send it’s recycling to landfll? 
A: No.  
Q: Where does the recycling from the yellow bins go? 
A: The recycling collected from Tweed’s yellow bins is sorted 

at the Chinderah Materials Recycling Facility (MRF). Reclaimed 
glass is sent to Brisbane to be recycled into new products. Paper, 
plastics and metals are sold to South East Asia. 

Q: Why has recycling been in the news lately? 
A: Across Australia high levels of non-recyclable items mixed 

in with the recycling have been contaminating, and reducing the 
quality of the reclaimed products created at recycling facilities. 
Due to high levels of contamination China, traditionally the biggest 

importer of Australian recycled materials, has recently stopped 
buying Australian recycled paper, plastic and metal. 

Q: What can residents of Tweed Shire do? 
A: Make sure you are recycling right to maintain the quality of 

recycling in your yellow bin. 
Tweed yellow bins accept clean paper and cardboard, frm 

plastic containers and bottles, clean metal and aluminum lids, 
cans and containers. The following should never be placed 
in yellow bins soft plastic, plastic bags, scrap metal or parts, 
plastic lids. 

Visit www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/Waste for more information on 
what can be recycled in your yellow bin, and what can be dropped 
off and recycled for FREE at Stotts Creek Resource Recovery 
contact council on (02) 6670 2400. 

Fill out the recycling survey in the link below so that we can help 
you recycle better: www.surveymonkey.com/r/Recycle_NEW 

Time to return your 
South M’bah surveys 
Time is running out for South Murwillumbah residents 
and businesses to complete and return their South 
Murwillumbah Floodplain Risk Management Study 
questionnaires, with responses due by Monday 30 July. 

Council recently delivered the short questionnaire to every 
house and business mailbox in South Murwillumbah, seeking 
local knowledge about fooding to assist Council to identify 
measures that will best manage the frequency, extent and 
depth of fooding and guide future development and re-
development in a way that is compatible with the food risk. 

The study, partly funded by the NSW Government 
and being undertaken by specialist food consultants 
Catchment Simulation Solutions, will build on previous food 
investigations and provide Council and emergency services 
with a detailed understanding of the existing fooding 
problems across South Murwillumbah. 

“The questionnaire was delivered to about 700 premises in 
the South Murwillumbah area and will take about 10 minutes 
to complete,” Manager Roads and Stormwater Danny Rose 
said. “We hope that the responses will clarify and add to our 
information about fooding and food preparedness to help 
us better understand the behaviour of foods in the area and 
assess the best options to manage the signifcant risk they 
pose to life and property.” 

In March 2017, South Murwillumbah was one of the 
hardest hit areas sustaining widespread damage and losses 
to businesses, homes and public infrastructure. Flooding 
rapidly cuts road access to the area, which presents major 
challenges to emergency services who put their lives at risk 
attempting several rescues last year. 

Since the 2017 food, Council has begun a number of 
projects designed to reduce the food risk across South 
Murwillumbah, including voluntary house purchasing schemes 
and the ground-breaking $3 million industrial land swap. 
These projects are partly funded by the State Government. 

Anyone who has misplaced their questionnaire can 
complete the survey online at 
www.southmurwillumbah.fprms.com.au/. 

Call frst to avoid a stink over a plumber’s bill 
Tweed residents who think the sewer system is blocked 
should call Council 24x7 before they call a plumber to avoid a 
stink over a plumber’s bill. 

Council can quickly determine if the blockage is Council’s 
responsibility or the responsibility of the property owner by 
checking the sewer inspection shaft. 

The inspection shaft is the point where responsibility transfers 
from the Council to the property owner. 

The property owner is responsible for ensuring the inspection 
shaft is visible and accessible (not covered with vegetation etc) and 
for anything that happens between the shaft and their property’s 
drainage. Council is responsible for anything that happens 
downstream of the shaft. 

If the shaft: 
• contains wastewater or water, it’s probably Council’s problem 

and Council will fx it 
• is clear, it’s probably the owner’s problem and the owner will 

need to hire a plumber at their own expense, or 
• contains tree roots, it may be a shared problem and the cost 

to fx it also will be shared. 
However, there also is a grey area where inspection shafts have 

been poorly installed or modifed. In these cases, the cost to fx is 
determined based on the cause. 

While Council can reimburse some plumbers’ bills if the sewer 
blockage is Council’s responsibility, it does not do so automatically. 

Council requires evidence that it was Council’s responsibility. 
Council may accept evidence from a plumber but if Council is 
called frst, that evidence is established upfront and will not be 
challenged. 

In most cases, if a property owner engages a plumber, the 
property owner is liable for the bill. 

“We are receiving too many bills from plumbers we have not 
engaged and residents are being disappointed to learn that 
Council will not cover the cost,” Senior Engineer Operations and 
Maintenance Peter Haywood said. 

“All Tweed plumbers know that Council should be called frst to 
determine whether it’s a Council problem. They are asked to advise 
customers of this before they respond to a callout for a blocked 
sewer.” 

To avoid blockages in the sewer system, customers are 
reminded that many items are not meant to be fushed. Despite 
their name, ‘fushable’ wipes are not fushable and are increasing 
causing sewer blockages. 

Council can be contacted about sewer issues at any time day or 
night by phoning (02) 6670 2400 in offce hours or 1800 818 326 
after hours. 

Medium density housing code changes deferred 
Tweed Shire Council has been successful in its request for a 
12-month deferral of a NSW planning code which would allow 
for quicker and easier approvals for medium density housing. 

On 6 April 2018 the State Environmental Planning Policy (Exempt 
and Complying Development Codes) 2008 (Codes SEPP) was 
amended to include the Low Rise Medium Density Housing Code 
(MDH Code). 

The Code operates to expand complying development to 
include the erection, alteration of or addition to dual occupancy, 
manor house and multi dwelling developments in zones where 
they are permitted by the Local Environmental Plan (LEP).  These 
development types are currently permissible in the R2 Low Density 
Residential Zone in the Tweed Shire. 

On 5 July 2018 an amendment to the Code was published that 
deferred the application of the MDH Code until 1 July 2019 for 47 

local government areas. Tweed Shire was included on this list. 
The deferral provides councils with 12 months to consider the 

application of the code in their residential areas and, if necessary, 
to pursue amendments to their LEPs to regulate or prohibit medium 
density housing in locations where they do not want to the Code to 
operate. 

Land owners, developers and certifers should be aware of the 
deferral of the MDH Code and the resulting effect that all medium 
density development still requires development consent from 
Council until such time as the MDH Code becomes operational for 
the Tweed local government area. 

Further information on this and other recent planning legislation 
changes is available by phoning Council’s Strategic Planning Unit 
on (02) 6670 2503, or on the NSW Department of Planning’s 
website www.planning.nsw.gov.au/policy-and-legislation 

Access ALL AREAS 
July edition 
Access means you can go where you need to in the community. 
This includes into buildings, on transport, in parks and to events. 
It means there are toilets you can use. Inclusion means you feel 
part of the community and you get fair service. To tell us if there 
are barriers to access in the community contact Council at the 
Customer Service Centre on (02) 6670 2400 or email 
tsc@tweed.nsw.gov.au. 

Nominations open 
Access and Inclusion Awards 2018 
Celebrating International Day of People with Disability 
We want to show the community who is doing a great job for 
access and inclusion in Tweed Shire. 

Make a nomination 
Do you know a business, organisation, community group or 
individual who should be recognised for making our community a 
place where everyone can join in? 
For a nomination form go to www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/Access 
AndInclusionNominationForm or phone (02) 6670 2400 

Designated Accessible Parking Bays (DAPBs) 
These spaces are reserved parking for 
people with an authorised parking permit.  
Commonwealth law covers where these spaces 
go and how they are designed. NSW law covers 
the use of these spaces. Council has authority to 
police the use of DAPBs on roads and in public 
car parks. There is a big fne and loss of points for 
using these spaces without a permit.  

People with permits need these spaces so they can be part of 
the community, do their shopping and other business. 

Everyone has a responsibility to make sure designated 
accessible parking bays are for authorised users only.  
If you need help making your NDIS plan you can call Ability 
Linkers on 1300 792 940, Local Area Coordinators on 1800 522 
679 or go to www.ndis.gov.au or phone 1800 800 110. 

http://www.ndis.gov.au
www.ndis.gov.au
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/Access
www.planning.nsw.gov.au/policy-and-legislation
www.southmurwillumbah.fprms.com.au
www.surveymonkey.com/r/Recycle_NEW
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/Waste
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Development Application Determinations Draft Planning Agreement on exhibition 
Notifcation of Development Application Determinations for the purposes 
of Section 4.59 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979 
(as amended). 

Application details 

Approved 

DA18/0255 - Use of existing alterations and proposed alteration to convert 
garage to bedroom and bathroom/laundry within a unit 
Lot 47 SP 35452, Unit 47/No. 3-19 Amaroo Drive  Banora Point 

DA18/0234 - Secondary dwelling and double garage for existing dwelling 
Lot 156 DP 217678, No. 8 Jacaranda Avenue  Bogangar 

DA17/0483 - Erection of 2 light industrial buildings 

74 76 Pearl Street, Kingscliff 

On exhibition from Wednesday, 25 July 2018 to Friday, 24 August 
2018. 
The draft Planning Agreement for DA17/0231 (residential fat building, 
swimming pool, demolition of existing dwelling and tree removal) be publicly 
notifed for a period of no less than 30 days in accordance with Regulation 
25D of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000. 

The draft DA17/0231 (residential fat building, swimming pool, demolition of 
existing dwelling and tree removal) Planning Agreement provides a mechanism 
by which monetary contributions may be made by the Developer of DA17/0231 
(residential fat building, swimming pool, demolition of existing dwelling and tree 

removal) towards offsets required for compensatory plantings. 

The DA17/0231 Planning Agreement will be available for viewing from 
Wednesday, 25 July 2018 to Friday, 24 August 2018 on Council’s website 
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/OnExhibition. 

You are encouraged to view the draft Planning Agreement and invited to make 
a submission. This must be made in writing and received by Council no later 
than the close of business on Friday, 24 August 2018. 

For enquiries please contact Lydia Charman, Development Assessment on 
(02) 6670 2400 or email tsc@tweed.nsw.gov.au 

All submissions should be addressed as follows: 

DA17/0231 - Planning Agreement 
General Manager, Tweed Shire Council, PO Box 816, Murwillumbah NSW 2484. 

Lot 201 DP 1122768, No. 141-161 Lundberg Drive South Murwillumbah 

DA18/0217 - Change of use for shops 6 and 8 (formerly 2b & 2c) to offce 
premises 
Lot 1 DP 848875, No. 2-14 Henry Lawson Drive Terranora 

DA17/0358 - Manufactured home estate 
Lot 1 DP 1074784, No. 136-150 Dry Dock Road  Tweed Heads South 

DA18/0324 - Change of use from community facility to offce premises 
including internal alterations and replacing of signage (Unit 1) 
Lot 4 DP 879636, No. 76 Minjungbal Drive Tweed Heads South 

DA18/0393 - Dwelling with secondary dwelling 
Lot 78 DP 1241079, No. 47 Lorikeet Drive Tweed Heads South 

DA18/0287 – Demolition of existing structures, tree removal, minor 
earthworks and construction of new TAFE Connected Learning Centre 
Lot 2 & 3 DP 772202, No. 117 Wollumbin Street Murwillumbah 

DA18/0469 - Dwelling with attached garage and shed 
Lot 4 Section 1DP 28871, No. 11 Peter Street  Banora Point 

DA18/0484 - Alterations and additions to existing dwelling and in-ground 
swimming pool 
Lot 36 DP 1030322, No. 22 Collins Lane Casuarina 

DA18/0501 - Two storey dwelling, garage and concrete swimming pool 
Lot 59 DP 1208915, No. 4 Echo Lane Casuarina 

DA18/0540 - In-ground concrete swimming pool 
Lot 59 DP 1191156, No. 10 Lambent Avenue Casuarina 

DA18/0537 - In-ground swimming pool 
Lot 505 DP 1000612, No. 1017 Clothiers Creek Road Clothiers Creek 

DA18/0456 - Carport/patio 
Lot 4 SP 43222, Unit 4/No. 24 Beach Street Kingscliff 

DA18/0508 - Carport and verandah 
Lot 66 DP 879148, No. 12 Bellbird Drive Kingscliff 

CDC18/0082 - Internal alterations 
Lot 56 DP 1070242, No. 22 Mount Ernest Crescent Murwillumbah 

DA18/0457 - Alterations and additions including swimming pool 
Lot 569 DP 1076975, No. 21 Echidna Street Pottsville 

DA18/0465 - Carport within front building line 
Lot 7 DP 882391, No. 42 Buckingham Drive Pottsville 

DA18/0532 - Shed with amenities. 
Lot 405 DP 1048763, No. 61 Korora Parkway Pottsville 

DA18/0340 - Demolition of all existing structures 
Lot 21 DP 518902, Lot 644 DP 755740, Ourimbah Road Tweed Heads 

DA18/0512 - Dwelling with attached garage 
Lot 82DP 1241079, No. 55 Lorikeet Drive Tweed Heads South 

DA18/0525 - Dwelling with attached garage 
Lot 73DP 1241079, No. 37 Lorikeet Drive Tweed Heads South 

The above development determinations are available for public inspection 
free of charge at the Planning and Regulation Division, Murwillumbah Civic 
Centre, during ordinary offce hours or viewed on Council’s DA Tracking 
site located at www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/datracking 

Resident and Ratepayer Association meetings 

Pottsville Community Association – meets the last Tuesday of the 
month. Next meeting 24 July. Reef Room, Pottsville Beach Neighbourhood 
Centre, Elizabeth Street, Pottsville. Meetings commence at 6.30pm. New 
members welcome. 

Follow Council on social media 

WATER WEEK 4 Check when your water meter is read at 
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/MeterReading 

Road wrap  Week Starting 23 July 2018 
Flood Road Repair Works schedule (site and weather conditions permitting) 

Contractor 

Australian Marine and Civil 

Locality Road 

Under traffc lights – expect short delays 

Nunderi Clothiers Creek 

Reduced speed – expect short delays 

Kunghur Kyogle 
Crabbes Creek Crabbes Creek 

Stop/go conditions – expect short delays 

Reserve Creek Reserve Creek 
Upper Burringbar Ophir Glen 

One lane road closure – expect short delays 

Urliup Urliup 
Numinbah Numinbah 

Bridgeworks - reduce speed - expect short delays 

Burringbar Cudgera Creek 

Contractor 

Roman Contractors 

Locality Road 

Road closed – local traffc only 

Burringbar Cudgera Creek 

Reduced speed – expect short delays 

Burringbar Tweed Valley Way 

One lane road closure - expect short delays 

Upper Burringbar Upper Burringbar 

Contractor 

Crosana 

Locality Road 

One lane road closure – expect short delays 

Mt Warning Mt Warning 
Rowlands Creek Rowlands Creek 
Upper Duroby Hogans 

Contractor 

Geostabilise 

Locality Road 

Reduce speed – expect short delays 

Murwillumbah Queen 
Murwillumbah Midginbil 

Request for offer 

RFO2018025 Community Development Strategy Project 
Facilitator 

RFO2018084 Grazing Licence – Doon Doon and Commissioners 
Creek Operational Land 

Offers close: Wednesday 4pm15 August 2018. 

Offers must be lodged as specifed in the offer documentation. 

Request For Offer documentation is available at no charge from Council’s 
website at www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/tenders. Hard copy documentation 
is available and costs will be in accordance with Council’s advertised 
photocopying fees. 

All Offers will be opened at closing time and will be considered by Council 
in accordance with the provisions of the Local Government Act 1993 and 
the NSW Local Government (General) Regulation 2005. The lowest or any 
offer is not necessarily accepted and canvassing of Councillors or staff will 
disqualify. 

For further information please contact Sharne Booth-Ford (02) 6670 2606 

Korns Bridge, reduced width and under traffc control: RMS is 
inspecting Korns Bridge on Thursday and Friday 26 and 27 July from 
7am – 5pm.  A scissor lift will be on the bridge deck, reducing the width 
of the lane during the inspection. The bridge will be under traffc control, 
stopping traffc in each direction when required. Any truck wanting to 
cross will have to wait until the scissor lift is moved out of the way for 
them to do so. 

Expect short delays 
Banora Point: water main construction Pioneer Parade and Sexton Hill 
Drive. 

Cudgen: Sub-division works may cause delays on Crescent Street 
between Tweed Coast Road and Cudgen Road. There are two separate 
subdivisions with road works and trucks accessing the sites (reduced 
speed limits in place). 

Dunbible: road reconstruction Stokers Road. 

Eviron: road construction Eviron Road / Haul Road. 

Kingscliff: Cudgen Creek boardwalk reconstruction. 

Murwillumbah: replace sewer main Harwood Street; replace kerb and 
gutter William Street 

Numinbah: temporary traffc lights installed at culvert construction Pat 
Smith Creek. 

Terranora: possible short delays on Henry Lawson Dr due to subdivision 
works (Coach Road to Tennis Courts). 

Tweed Heads: road reconstruction Enid Street; kerb replacement and 
road reconstruction 

footpath construction Wharf Street near Twin Towns 

Tweed Heads South: kerb and gutter upgrade Kirkwood Road, between 
Fraser Drive and Philp Parade. 

Uki: earthworks, kerb and gutter and road reconstruction Blackspot 
Programme Kyogle Road, between Glenock Road and Gold Gully; and 
resealing, patching various locations Kyogle Road. 

Asphalt rejuvenation works will take place on the below roads for 
several hours during the week, weather permitting: 

Banora Point: St Andrews and Firewheel ways; Liana, Belah, Jacabina, 
Donegal, Galway, Kintyre courts; Tralee, Kildare drives; Banora Boulevard; 
Caravel Place; Shamrock Avenue; Clonakilty Close; The Parapet 

Casuarina: Coogera, She-Oak, Beech, Clara lanes; Riberry Drive; 
Cudgerie Court; and Cathium Way. 

Kingscliff: Bondi Place 

Terranora: Campfre, Shearer courts; Valleyview and Warrego places; 
Cascade Road 

Tweed Heads: Bailey Street; Laurel Place; Silkwood Terrace. 

Maintenance South – Resheeting Hazelbrook Road; bridge deck repairs 
Limpinwood Valley Road; maintenance Tweed Valley Way and defect 
repairs Tyalgum and Burringbar areas. 

Maintenance North – Tweed Valley Way and off roads; Tweed Coast Road 
and off roads. 

Local Heritage Assistance Grants 

Council opens applications for Local Heritage Assistance Grants 

Applications for Local Heritage Assistance Fund grants for 2018/2019 are 
now being accepted. The purpose of the grant program is to encourage 
the conservation of heritage items in the Tweed. 

Priority will be given to applications for minor works or maintenance 
to items that are individually listed in the applicable Tweed Local 
Environmental Plan or buildings located within heritage conservation areas. 

Grants of between $1,000 and $4,000 are available to successful 
applicants on a dollar for dollar basis. This program is part funded by the 
NSW Offce of Environment and Heritage. 

The closing date for grant applications is Wednesday 22 August 2018 at 
4pm. 

Funding will not be granted for work that has taken place prior to the grant 
being offered or approved. 

Grant Guidelines, application forms and further information are available 
from the Murwillumbah Civic Centre on Tumbulgum Rd, from Council’s 
website www.tweed.nsw.gov.au under Heritage, or by phoning Strategic 
Planning on (02) 6670 2503. 
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